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Hi All –  

 

This is a great way to do an Auxiliary Outreach program from our National Ambassador, Bambi 

Johnson: 

 

A simple way to think about how to do a successful Auxiliary Outreach project is to remember 

the P.A.P.E.R. 

 

Partner: Find an organization that is doing a community event. 

Approve: Pass a motion at your Auxiliary meeting to partner with that organization for their 

success. 

Participate: Assist the other organization with whatever they need. 

Emblem: Wear items or apparel that identifies you as a member of the Veterans of Foreign Wars 

Auxiliary. 

Report: Send a report of the event to your Department Chairperson as well as to newspapers and 

post on social media using #Auxiliaryoutreach. 

Sounds pretty simple, huh?  Auxiliary Outreach does not have to be complicated.  Just follow the 

above steps and you are sure to have a great report to turn in.  With the holidays right around the 

corner, there are many groups that could use a few more helping hands with their endeavors and 

as Auxiliary members we stand willing and able to help our community be successful. 

Make sure to fill out all areas of the report form (especially the totals in the yellow boxes), attach 

some pictures and email them to me, (Snail mail is fine if you can’t email it.) 

Keep collecting your pictures of members wearing something showing that they are Auxiliary 

members to put in your collage at the end of the reporting year. 

My info is at the top of the page if you have any questions.  Happy Thanksgiving to everyone!! 
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